North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
September 30, 2008
Minutes

5:50  PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Directors Susan Grant and Lorreen Keating
Minutes of meeting of  August 26, 2008 were unanimously approved. 
Treasurer’s Report: 

The budget figures were reviewed, with percentages spent year to date considered.  There was discussion regarding The Report of Non-Appropriated Funds which currently has a balance of $15,250.13.  There was consideration of holding a smaller balance in this existing account, and moving some of the funds into an interest bearing account.  Emily will look into transferring some of these funds.  One correction was made to the Non-Appropriated Funds report:  The Friends of NHPL will not  be reimbursing the library for this year’s Strawbery Bank Museum Pass .  The amount of the pass is $250.00..
Emily reported on the ongoing Collateralization Issue.  The Trustees received  a review sheet from Emily, laying out her overview of the issues being tackled by The Collateralization Committee.  A motion was made by Alison and seconded by Dale, to appoint Lorreen as the library representative who will sit in on the Collateralization Meetings, not as a member of the committee, but to keep The Trustees up to date on the progress of the Town in this matter.
Old Business:

A discussion of the status of converting to the new Library software and inventory system
was moved to The Librarian’s Report.
New Business

It was decided that as there are a few minor changes that need to be made to the Library Needs Assessment that was done by Patience Jackson,  Susan will provide The Select Board with the existing Needs Assessment with penciled in changes that need to be made.

It was reported that all Trustees, as well as Susan and Lorreen will be attending the Conference at The Rye Library, Saturday, October 4, 2008.  At least one representative of the Friends of NHPL will also be in attend.
Susan reported that she is planning a luncheon for library volunteers and friends.  No date has been set as of now.

Librarian’s Report:
Attached
Further BudCom and Budget Discussion:
A salary discussion took place.  It was reiterated that the proposed plan for phasing Lorreen’s salary back, representing Susan’s officially becoming Director, would take place after November 1st.

Susan recommended that Lorreen’s salary not go back to what it was, as in Susan’s opinion Lorreen has been given more responsibilities.  Emily said that she had concerns regarding pay for the Director being directly tied to the responsibilities of the Director, and that those responsibilities should not be covered by an Assistant Director.  Emily said that she would be more comfortable giving Lorreen a bonus for the extra work she has been doing, rather than a raise that would be a permanent thing.

There was further discussion regarding salary increases for the upcoming budget proposal.  Dale said that he would like to review what other town agencies are proposing

for salary increases for the upcoming budget.  

Alison said that if there was ever a year that all town agencies would be wise to come in with 0% salary increases, this would be the year.  

Susan said that she would prepare several budget scenarios that can be reviewed in order to present the most prudent budget possible to the budget committee.  

Dale and Susan are working on presentation overheads and details.
The next meeting was scheduled for October 28,  2008 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
